
Statement on behalf of Asian Pacific Resource and Research Centre from Women (ARROW) 

We align our statement with the ISSRC written statement, and thank the Chair and the CPD 

bureau for organizing this dedicated consultation on future role and organization of the 

Commission on Population and Development with CSOs 

The ICPD PoA has the strongest mandates for advancing the sexual and reproductive health and 

rights (SRHR), gender equality, population dynamics and achieving the Agenda 2030 on 

sustainable development. In this regard, the Commission on Population and Development 

(CPD), is the only intergovernmental body with a mandate to follow-up on the implementation 

of the ICPD Programme of Action.  

In light of this our recommendations to the Methods of Work of the Commission are


